
 

 

Louisburg, North Carolina                                        March 20, 2025                     

  

  

On March 20, 2025, Mike Zalewski, Assistant Superintendent of Operations, sent an email to the 

Board of Education with previously discussed details and attachments regarding the needed 

chiller replacement at TLMS. Given the urgency of ensuring air conditioning availability at 

TLMS, he requested board approval to proceed with a contract with Ranes HVAC for the chiller 

replacement. In consultation with Boyd Sturges, the Board of Education attorney, it was advised 

that an email vote be conducted due to the emergency nature of the situation and the critical 

timeline. 

Mr. Thomas Harris made a motion to approve the award of the HVAC chiller replacement 

contract to Ranes HVAC. Mrs. Paige Sayles seconded the motion, and it was unanimously 

approved. 

 
 
 
 
________________________________________       ________________________________________ 
Meghan Jordan, Chair                                                            Teresa Everett, Clerk to the Board 
                
 
       


